
 
MEMORANDUM  

To:  

From:  

Date:  

Reference:  

2030:  

Mayor and City Council  

Kevin Richardson, Fire Chief  

November 13, 2018 

Consider approval to purchase Fire Truck (Quint) Model #300205-751 Pierce Velocity 
107` through an Interlocal Agreement with Houston Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) 
not to exceed $1,200,000 and authorizing the City Manager to sign. 
 
Sustainable City Government  

 

Introduction:   
The Coppell Fire Department is in the process of moving forward with the implementing the addition of 
Fire Station #4. The plan is for the department to add a Pierce Velocity 107’ Aerial Ascendant Quint to 
the fleet to be the frontline response apparatus for the new fire station. The new apparatus would serve 
many functions including requirements to support our Cass 1 ISO rating from the Insurance Service 
Office.  
 

Analysis:  
On August 29, 2017, City Council chose to move forward with implementing the addition of Fire 
Station #4, relocation of Fire Station #1, and relocation of the Resource Storage Facility. A multi-year 
plan was developed, and City Council has already approved to move forward with Architectural 
Design, Land Acquisition and Program Manager Services. Funding for the unit was planned and 
budgeted in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) and included in the Certificate of Obligation (CO) 
issuance for General Government projects. 
Legal Review:   
Agenda item did not require legal review.  

Fiscal Impact:  
The fiscal impact of this agenda item is $1,200,000. 

Recommendation:  

The Fire Department recommends approval.  


